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NOTES & FURTHER   
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   Term 1,                      

Weeks 9 & 10,                 

2020 

Dear Parents / Carers 

Congratulations! What a great job you are doing 
with your children at home. While I am sure it is 

not all smooth sailing, the overwhelming feedback we are receiving is that parallel learning at 
home is mostly progressing well and productive days are being had. No-one expects you to be 
experts at what you are being asked to do at the moment. Having a go and encouraging your 
children to do their best is absolutely enough.  

It is lovely to see the fabulous work children are completing at home. I encourage you to keep 
this coming, as it really brightens up our days.  

While it is inevitable that some day to day school practices have been put on hold, we are 
attempting to continue to recognise great student work as much as possible. As such, Principal 
Awards for the assembly we would have had on Monday are being sent home in the post. The 
Wonder Wall has also been updated this week with more quality student work samples. (Please 
see the lists on the next page for award winners, and photos of the Wonder Wall).                                   

Congratulations to these students. It is exciting that we have been able to award students for 
work completed at various locations – some work done here at school and some from home! 

Teachers are very keen to maintain contact with their students and are attempting to make                     
contact with students each week. Phone calls home have taken some students by surprise, but it 
is lovely to hear their voices. 

As we continue to develop this new way of teaching, we ask for your patience and                                        
understanding. Following is a message from Mr Yeong, our Technology Coordinator with more 
information regarding this. 

A great big THANK YOU to Webers Nursery who, even in the midst of these everchanging times, 
kindly donated plants for our garden. We are very grateful for their ongoing support of our 

school. 

Thank you also to the committed, professional staff at this school who have taken on the current 
circumstances with 

positivity and                  
enthusiasm. 

Finally, stay safe and 
enjoy this time with 
your family. As this is 
the last newsletter for 
the term, please make 
sure you switch off 
from school over the 
holiday period. No 

advice has been                     
received regarding 
the beginning of Term 
2 as yet. I will keep 
the school community 
informed of any              
developments via the 
SkoolBag app and the 
P&C Facebook page. 

Take care.                                    
Kristin Hardge,                     
Relieving Principal 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

THANKYOU 

MRS HARDGE 

While  Mrs Hardge, 

our relieving Principal, 

has thanked the staff 

& parents of BPS for 

their efforts during this 

difficult time we would 

like to express our 

great appreciation of 

her wonderful                   

leadership. New to the 

position, she has               

excelled despite the 

enormous challenges 

of late. Leading by  

example with                            

professionalism &               

efficiency she  inspires 

us. We are grateful for 

her collaborative                 

approach, her sense of 

humour & positivity .  

YOU’RE 

AMAZING 
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PRINCIPAL AWARDS 

WONDER WALL WORKERS FOR THIS NEWSLETTER ARE:  

 

K-E Jerome B                                                                              

K-H April J                                                                      

K-R Joshua C & Lachie H                                                        

1-2B Charlie T                                                                          

1-2H Amelia W & Henry L                                                       

1-2K Liam A                                                                                  

1-2S Ava S 

3-4B Elliott G & Seb W                                                                               

3-4C Daliah K & Harry H                                                                              

3-4M Liam K & Mackenzie G                                                                       

3-4Y Lola B & Joe W                                                                                              

5-6D Ruby D & Luke Mc                                                                                  

5-6L Isaac R & Noah A-C                                                                                        

5-6T Angie C & Jasper B  

K-E Nate M-P                                                  

K-R Jaxon G & Mason H                                                          

K-H Sylvie W & Patrick C                                               

3-4B Elvie H & Seb W                              

3-4M Oliver E & Sophia S                      

3-4C Eli R & Tainyth H-B                         

3-4Y Thomas H, Henry P & Max 

M (joint project) & Sebastian H  

1-2K Lilly L                                                       

1-2H Isabel C & Charlotte H-B                                              

1-2S Jojo A & Astrid N                                                          

1-2B Annie Q & Ruby R    

5-6L Katy L, Isaac R & Lola G                                              

5-6T Sophia S, Liam M & Rosie L-M                                 

5-6D Sage R-W, Ruby D & Ginger F  



As we begin the second week of our parallel learning journey at BPS, I would like to take this opportunity to acknowledge the 
great work of our teachers and parents/carers to ensure continuity of learning for our students. This approach to learning 
from home is new to all of us, students, teachers and parents/carers alike. While schools remain open, we (the teachers) are 
striving to deliver equivalent learning to our students, whether they are at home or at school. We have reviewed our teach-
ing programs for Term 1 and modified the learning activities, so it can be completed with parents or teachers. You may have 
noticed that we haven’t bombarded you with suggestions on the myriad of online learning websites nor a list of applications 
to download. This is a considered approach for multiple reasons: 

We needed to check if all of our students have access to devices and the internet.  

We have leveraged existing technology and skills that are already in the school to support delivery of our teaching and 
learning programs. 

We would like to give you time to balance your own commitments with teaching your child(ren) while learning how to 

access the various platforms and applications we have implemented. 

Like you, we need time to understand and learn the capabilities of existing and new technologies that are available on 
the market which can be used for teaching and learning. 

We need to ensure that any technology we adopt is equitable, easy to use and aligns with Department guidelines.  

The following table provides a summary of the different technology that we are currently using to support parallel learning:  

PARALLEL LEARNING UPDATE 

Technology solution How we are using it? 

BPS school website Access the school website for a weekly schedule of learning for your child(ren) and 
newsletters. 

  

Links to commonly used online learning solutions, e.g. Nessy, Mathletics 

  

Access user guides for accessing and completing new tasks in online learning solu-
tions. 

    

SkoolBag Communicating news, messages and events to the whole school. 

    

ClassDojo Communicating messages to a class. 

  

Exploring functionality to submit student work for students from Kindergarten to 
Year 4. 

    

Student Portal A secure portal for public school students to access learning solutions provided by 
the NSW Department of Education. Access to this portal requires a username and 

password. 

  

At BPS, students are introduced to the portal in Year 3. 

    

Google Classroom Typically accessed via the NSW Department of Education’s student portal. 

  

Delivery of specific learning tasks for students in Years 3-6. 

  

Submission of completed work for students in Stage 3 (Years 5 and 6) 



 Our teachers are currently monitoring and supporting your child(ren)’s learning, while reviewing the technology that we are 

using and investigating other technology to determine how it can be integrated into our teaching and learning programs for 
Term 2.  

If technology is not working for whatever reason or it gets a bit too much, find a good book and read. I hope this phrase 
resonates with you as much as it did for me when I first saw it, “Reading gives us someplace to go when we have to stay 
where we are” 

Philip Yeong 

Technology Coordinator 

On March 21st , BPS celebrated Harmony Day which recognises Australia’s cultural diversity and reinforces the importance of 

inclusiveness. Students were encouraged to wear orange and for this privilege donated a gold coin with $215 raised for 

UNICEF. Thanks to all who participated and donated. 



P&C News 
Just a quick message for us to say we hope everyone is doing ok at home!  
If you can, visit our Facebook page to keep connected. We’d love you to share any resources,  
activities or websites you’ve found for you and/or the kids!  

Here is one of the fun activities we’ve discovered on the home learning journey so far! 

Google 3D animals! 

The kids will love having lions, tigers, sharks and more moving about the house- so fun! 

Here’s some instructions on how to do it… 

Not sure how to talk about Coronavirus with 
your kids? 

Just in case you missed it, below are some links to 
(older) kid-friendly information about the virus. Let 

us know if you come across any other good ones!  

Http://cdn.mos.cms.futurecdn.net/zqic5uqqbywwaioqgxtx7n/live-science-
ultimate-kids-guide-to-coronavirus-covid-19.pdf 

 

https://www.npr.org/sections/goatsandsoda/2020/02/28/809580453/just-for
-kids-a-comic-exploring-the-new-coronavirus?
fbclid=iwar32c5fuhflijvfotryd9dbi5rfq7nediblhpnd0h5s_za04i75hf0sughe 

http://cdn.mos.cms.futurecdn.net/zQiC5uQqBYwwaioqGXTX7n/live-science-ultimate-kids-guide-to-coronavirus-covid-19.pdf
http://cdn.mos.cms.futurecdn.net/zQiC5uQqBYwwaioqGXTX7n/live-science-ultimate-kids-guide-to-coronavirus-covid-19.pdf
https://www.npr.org/sections/goatsandsoda/2020/02/28/809580453/just-for-kids-a-comic-exploring-the-new-coronavirus?fbclid=IwAR32c5fuHFlIJvFotryd9dBI5rfq7nedIBLHpnD0h5s_ZA04i75Hf0SUGHE
https://www.npr.org/sections/goatsandsoda/2020/02/28/809580453/just-for-kids-a-comic-exploring-the-new-coronavirus?fbclid=IwAR32c5fuHFlIJvFotryd9dBI5rfq7nedIBLHpnD0h5s_ZA04i75Hf0SUGHE
https://www.npr.org/sections/goatsandsoda/2020/02/28/809580453/just-for-kids-a-comic-exploring-the-new-coronavirus?fbclid=IwAR32c5fuHFlIJvFotryd9dBI5rfq7nedIBLHpnD0h5s_ZA04i75Hf0SUGHE

